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Dear families 

The last two weeks have been just amazing having our children back 

and returning to learning at school.  For most children the return to 

school has gone very well, but we are conscious that returning to 

school has been hard for some children. We also know that some children may have a delay in their reactions that 

will become apparent later on in the term. We will continue to closely monitor and support all our children and 

ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ŀǿŀȅ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ŀ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ or they say anything 

that is of concern. 

Family Survey 

We have all learnt a lot over the last few months and we would like to capture this information. We have a short six 

question survey for families to complete if you have time. Your thoughts going forward are important to us and we 

would love to know what you think.  Please find the link here. https://forms.gle/a4PX3V6yCeYvPfDQ8 

National Simultaneous Storytime  

Reading Whitney and Britney Chicken Divas for National Simultaneous Storytime 

last Wednesday was an absolute blast! While we were sorry that we could not 

have our families join us, the children were so surprised when I ran off halfway 

through the story and came back dressed like a Diva! Then when the team pulled 

out their feather boas, they were almost hysterical. It is a great story which is 

available in the library. 

National Reconciliation Week 

There were a number of significant events that we acknowledged last week as part of National Reconciliation Week. 

The theme for 2020 is In This Together which has resonated across our Community due to the last few months! On 

Tuesday, National Sorry Day, we remembered and acknowledged the mistreatment of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander people who were forcibly removed from their families and communities, by walking around the school with 

purpose and reflection. The children may have also read Sorry Day with their class. You can find a reading of the book 

at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m32cvvJ0tqE. This is a difficult topic for us all, but it is so important that we  
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acknowledge our history and understand the impact it has to this day. I was so proud of our children and their 

empathy for our Aboriginal and Torres Straight Islander people. 

We also took part in the National Acknowledgement of Country across the school, joining with many other schools 

and organisations at 12 noon on Wednesday to do so. This was an opportunity for us to acknowledge our traditional 

custodians and their connection to the land on which we live, learn and play. I spoke to the children about how it is 

important for us to look after the land and to listen to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people as they tell us 

about their Country and their dreams and aspirations for the future. 

Our staff team continue to work on our own professional learning in relation to Cultural Integrity. Each staff member 

continues to have a goal related to work in this area as part of their Professional Learning Plan for 2020. 

Preschool Enrolments for 2021 

Friday 5 June 2020 is the last day to register for preschool next year.  If your child turns four on or before 30 April 

they can register to enrol.  We do not want anyone to miss out so please let others know in our community.  If 

anyone has any questions please contact Nicole at Reception on 6142 0020. 

Kind regards, 

Lyndall   
 

 
From the Education Directorate 

Change to Primary Schools Central Placement Panel date for small group programs (LSU, 
LSU-A, LSC) and specialist school placement 

The 2020 school year has started unlike any other, and this has caused significant disruption to usual routines for 

students, families, and schools. As we welcome students back into our schools, planning is underway to minimise long 

term impacts of these unprecedented times on our students and their ongoing schooling. In line with this, the date 

for Primary Schools Central Placement Panel (where small group program placements for LSU, LSU-A, LSC and 

Specialist Schools are determined) has been changed, with applications now due in Week 6, Term 3 and letters of 

offer sent to parents in time for schools and parents to develop a transition plan together in Term 4. 

The Secondary Central Placement Panel will proceed as anticipated with outcome letters for Year 6 student 

applications for high school placements in 2021, sent to parents early in Term 3.  

If you would like to access more information regarding the Disability Education Central Placement Panel and process, 

please see the Students with Disability webpage on the Education Directorate website or speak to school staff. If you 

need further information, you can email your query to DisabilityEducation@act.gov.au.  
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From Southern Cross 

Hello 

My name is Tabitha and I am in the final year of my 

education degree.  

I will be completing a 4 week placement at Southern Cross 

Early Childhood School in Gudamang starting  

Monday 25 May 2020.  

LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 

alongside the students!  

L ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ ōƻȅ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƛƴ 

the early childhood sector for 7 years.  

National Reconciliation Week 2020 - In This Together 

The children and staff at Southern Cross have been busy creating reconciliation displays around the school. Our 

display ΨIn This TogetherΩ (pictured below), represents the importance of coming together to support one another and 

to value Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultures and people. The children have decorated paper leaves using 

their fingerprints to add to our tree of hands.  

The staff have also started a display representing the places they have visited in Australia that hold special memories. 

When looking at the AITSIS map of Indigenous Australia, we have discovered all the social and nation groups of 

Indigenous Australia that we have visited. 

                               

 

Lunchtime Learning Club - Garden Club - Planting on Country 

In Garden Club this week, the children helped Jose and Nathan plant six dwarf eucalyptus trees in the corner of the 

school grounds. The children recognised that we were planting on Ngunnawal Country and worked together to make 

sure the trees were planted properly by filling in the holes with dirt and giving the plants a good water. 



    

      

Lunchtime Learning Club - Nature Play and Games 

On Tuesdays, the children gather in the Reconciliation Courtyard to play Indigenous games and explore the 

characteristics of our native plants. They have been using magnifying glasses to take a closer look at the leaves and 

then photographed the plant they liked best. In coming weeks we hope to identify the plant they like most and record 

their thoughts about the plant they have chosen. 

   


